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DRAFT 10/2/08
FINAL –10/9/08
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES

September 25, 2008
	Introduction   
    and
Roll Call 
	1. The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:05 p.m.  Maria E. Saenz presided at the meeting held at the Gadsden Middle School Cafeteria in Anthony, New Mexico.  Board Members present:  Mr. Daniel Castillo, Mr. Craig Ford, Ms. Maria E. Saénz and Mrs. Jennifer Viramontes.  Mrs. Manuela Huerta was absent. 

	Pledge &                
Mission Statement       
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance was led by the Natural Helpers of Suicide Prevention Group.  The Mission Statement was read by Mr. Ford.

	Supt.'s Report  
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

     A.  Superintendent’s Report:

           Supt. Nava introduced Gadsden Middle School Principal Dr. David Garcia.  Dr. Garcia welcomed everyone to GMS.  Dr. Garcia said that GMS has a slogan for this year, “The Family, Our School and Our Community”.  Dr. Garcia acknowledged members of the Violence Prevention Team members:  NMISSI Medical Nurse Practitioner- Jimmie Houser, AmeriCorp & After School Director-Armina Taylor, After School Coordinator-Shirley Baca, PTO president-Ana Artalejo, Big Brothers/Big Sister-Kim Santaella, Community Parent Involvement Specialist-Diane Tellez and POA-Joe Sandoval; Therapist and Gang Intervention Specialist -Joe Monje; GREAT Program–SRO Robert Tellez, NMSU SoHec Health Club Program-Benjamin Jacquez, Ollweus Bullying Program – Cecilia Barrio; Advisor-Felipe Avila; All Hazard Team & Before and After School Programs-Clay Chadwick.  Dr. Garcia stressed the importance of students to attend school on Monday (40th Day) working very closely with him is Yolanda Munoz from the Family Intervention Specialist Unit and the JPO office -Abe Martinez and from the Pre-Prosecution Division Dan Rosales. Dr. Garcia said that the Juvenile Teen Court is housed at GMS.  Judge Schulz sent her apologies for not being able to attend.  
            Supt Nava introduced Mrs. Judy Creegan, District Nursing Director.   Mrs. Creegan spoke about the Natural Helpers of Suicide Prevention Group which is funded by the SAMSHA Grant.  Mrs. Creegan introduced the adults that work with the group: Colleen Runyan, Nursing Coordinator; Irene Ortiz, Suicide Prevention Grant Facilitator; Lisa Crawford, GHS Nurse; Mary Hampton, GMS Nurse and Jaimie Rewis, GMS Teacher and Sponsor.  GHS and GMS both have the Suicide Prevention Group. Mr. Rewis informed the Board that the students in the Suicide Prevention Group are selected by their peers and teachers because of their natural leadership skills.  Because of the groups’ intervention they are responsible for saving seven lives last year, by recognizing the signs and giving the adult sponsors the names of the persons considering suicide.  The students all took turns giving information and statistics on suicide, the signs, the numbers you can call.  The students explained that all the personal information is kept in confidence.  
           Supt. Nava asked to recognize the students that participated in the NMSU Pre-Engineering Program (PREP), which focuses on Math, Science and Engineering.  Participants were given a certificate from the Board recognizing them for their participation in the summer long program.  
           Supt. Nava introduced board student representative, Raul Munoz, GHS 9th grader.  

           Supt. Nava informed the Board that she had attended a Promise for Success Initiative Meeting, accompanied by Mr. Yturralde and Yolanda Munoz.  

	Board President’s Report
	     B.  President Saénz thanked all of the members of the Violence Prevention Team, Mrs. Creegan and the Suicide Prevention Team

	Board Member’s Reports
	    C.  Board Members: 
     Mr. Castillo thanked Dr. Garcia for the hospitality.  He congratulated Mrs. Creegan and the Natural Helpers of Suicide Prevention.  He also congratulated the PREP participants and their parents.  Mr. Castillo said he had taken a tour of the construction at Gadsden Middle and was pleased with the progress.  He looks forward to the completion of the project.  
  Mr. Ford thanked Dr. Garcia for hosting the board meeting.  Mr. Ford also commented on the progress of the construction at GMS.  Mr. Ford congratulated all of the students for their accomplishments.
     Mrs. Viramontes thanked all the people in the “Violence Prevention Team”, the different organizations, and individuals who provide services to the school and make a difference in our student’s lives. She thanked Dr. Garcia, his staff and Construction Co​ordinator, David Boyd for their time, effort, and patience in moving the construction along at the school. She thanked the natural helpers for their service and presentation. She congrat​ulated the NMSU-PREP participants for their success. She noted that this program opens opportunities for these students and they commit themselves to attending these classes during the summer, when everyone else is enjoying their school breaks. She thanked the parents of these students for their support and Ms. Steinhoff for initiat​ing this program in the district.
     Mrs. Huerta – absent  

	Student Rep
	   D.  Raul Munoz, a freshman from Gadsden High School, member of the student District Leadership Council. 

	Personnel Report
	     E.  The personnel report is included for the Boards’ information with no action required.  

	Modification       

of the Agenda
	4.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the agenda as presented.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.   

	Consent                  Agenda
	5.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the consent agenda as presented.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.   

	Open Forum      
	6.  Open Forum - none    

	Bid Award- New Anthony/Berino Elementary School 
	7.  Action Items:

     A.  Mr. David Boyd, Construction Coordinator informed the board that due to the increasing cost of construction materials this project is under-funded and recommended that the Board and District request from the state extra funding to complete the project.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the bid award to GenCon.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.

	
	8.   Discussion Items:  None

	Closed Session 
	9.    Mr. Ford motioned to go into closed Personnel Session Pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA1978 to discuss personnel actions, pending litigation, and collective bargaining.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 6:06 p.m.   

	Reconvene

	10.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to reconvene in open session.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 7:01 p.m.   

	Adjourned
	      Mr. Castillo made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 7:03 p.m.                        
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